TWITTER: @UNISDIRECT INSTAGRAM: @UNISDIRECT
FACEBOOK: UKRAINIAN NATIONAL INFORMATION SERVICE (UNIS)

April 26, 2022

Dear Friends of Ukraine,

The kremlin's war of aggression against Ukraine has killed thousands of innocent civilians, injured thousands more, and has caused a humanitarian crisis the likes of which have not been seen in Europe since World War II. The world has watched in horror as russia continues to launch daily missile attacks on Ukrainian civilian targets. Security assistance to Ukraine from the United States will assist in fighting back against the russian forces and ultimately winning the war.

Prior to Congress leaving Washington for its two-week spring recess, the Senate passed the Ukraine Democracy Defense Lend-Lease Act of 2022, which would allow the United States to lease military equipment to Ukraine to defend itself against the russian aggressors. The House of Representatives is expected to review and vote upon the Senate measure this week.

The Ukrainian National Information Service (UNIS), the Washington, DC public affairs bureau of the Ukrainian Congress Committee of America (UCCA), urges you to contact your Representative to support the Ukraine Democracy Defense Lend-Lease Act of 2022. Your immediate action is requested and would greatly impact Ukraine's capacity to defeat the enemy and return its territorial integrity.

Below sample text you may use to contact your Representative.

Contact the House of Representatives: www.house.gov

Dear Representative (name):

For the past two months, russia's unprovoked war against Ukraine has caused immeasurable suffering and loss of thousands of civilian lives. The world is witness to the kremlin's indiscriminate bombing throughout Ukraine of medical facilities, residential dwellings, and areas designated as shelters. It is clear that a genocide is transpiring in front of us.

To stop the russian state that is responsible for acts of barbarism and the deaths of thousands of innocent individuals in Ukraine, your support of the Ukraine Democracy Defense Lend-Lease Act of 2022 is requested. This measure would expedite desperately-needed security assistance to Ukraine to stop the aggressors from advancing in that country.

As an informed and concerned American citizen of Ukrainian descent, I appeal to you to expand the strategic partnership between the United States and Ukraine by enacting the Ukraine Democracy Defense Lend-Lease Act of 2022. Help Ukraine become victorious against the russian invaders!



Should you have any questions or comments, please contact the Ukrainian National Information Service (UNIS) at: unis.sawkiw@gmail.com.

Michael Sawkiw, Jr.

Director - Ukrainian National Information Service

(Washington Bureau - Ukrainian Congress Committee of America)

311 Massachusetts Avenue, NE Washington, DC 20002

tel: (202) 547-0018 fax: (202) 547-0019

e-mail: unis.sawkiw@gmail.com Twitter/Instagram: @UNISdirect

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Ukrainian-National-Information-Service-

UNIS/198575390157933